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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

24th January 2020



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to achieve their own dreams and goals’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Seth P-G.
Ellie B.
	Zara H.
Eleanor J.
	Scarlett E.
Scarlett F.
	Leonel S.
Olivia S.
	Evelyn S.
Joseph F.
	Rupert T.
Kobi G.

	Year 1
	Inaya A.
Joshua C.
	Marlie C.
Theo S.
	Sami C.
Louis W.
	Alfie L.
Isla S.
	Alfie H.
Grace M.
	Phoebe M.
Heath C.

	Year 2
	Aiza K.
Caitlyn S.
	Jack S.
Isaac M.
	Henry T.
Buddy B.
	Layla G.
Rosie P.
	Evan R.
Connie E.
	Thomas M.
Penny W.

	Year 3
	Jamie S.
Sarocha M.
	Darcey B.
Megan K.
	Myles H.
Cameron J.
	Aisla-Mae P.
Cain P.
	Mason W.
Imogen A.
	Jake C.
Frankie D.

	Year 4
	Priya S.
Sadie O.
	Liam R.
Destiny M.
	Jennifer M.
Maisie T.
	Lucas S.
Summer W.
	Finlay C.
Mason G.
	Isla L.
Noah S.

	Year 5
	Emily J-P.
Lilly S.
	Tarl H.
Persia D.
	Luke H.
Harry T.
	Cameron D.
Alfee L.
	Tom A.
Drake S-G.
	Imogen K.
Chloe T.

	Year 6
	Ceira B.
Layla P.
	Harrison B.
Henry R.
	Cameron R.
Freya H.
	Lily E.
Molly H.
	Alfie S.
Holly D.
	Ceira B.
Devyn S.


	Walliams
	331
	Rowling
	404

	Dahl
	350
	Cowell
	333


Overall winners are Dahl with 1035 points
Football

On Thursday, the school football team played their latest league match against Golborne All Saints. It was a dominant display in the first half, followed by a spirited fightback by the opposition at the restart, drawing level at one point. The team, however, dug in and pulled ahead to win 7-4. Well done team!

Reception Chinese Workshop

On Monday, Classes 1 and 2 enjoyed a visit from Chantelle from Education Group. They had lots of fun taking part in a Chinese dragon dance and a plate painting workshop. The children learnt about Chinese New Year celebrations and how to say ‘Happy New Year’ in Chinese. They also learnt that 2020 is the ‘year of the rat’.

At the end of the day, the children performed their fantastic dance to the children in Years 1 and 2. Well done Reception classes. Thank you to the Friends for contributing to funding this workshop. 
Year 6 Science Visitor – Electricity

Year 6 have enjoyed science electricity workshops this week. The children had to make different circuits and use different components to find out about resistance and how a circuit needs to be controlled. They watched an electricity safe video and learnt about the dangers when misusing electricity in the home. Thank you to the Friends Association who funded this workshop. 
Year 4 Science Visitor – Electricity
Each of the Year 4 classes were recently provided with a ‘Bright Sparks Electricity Workshop’ which was very kindly funded by the Friends of Lowton West.  Both classes completely enjoyed their day of the learning and activities.  They were given the opportunity for ‘hands on learning’ to find out all about different types of circuits and how they work.

Manchester Museum 
On Tuesday, Year 1 went on an exciting trip to Manchester's Museum of Science and Industry. The children had a fantastic time seeing how cotton is made and learning about how the twisting of the raw cotton makes it a really tough material. We were all really impressed by the different means of transport that were on display - many children considered swapping their parents’ car for the ‘chinook’ helicopter that was on display. The experiment hall offered the children the opportunity to learn science through hands on investigations and the smiles on all of the children’s faces was priceless. A huge thank you to the Friends Association for funding this amazing day out, which I'm sure that the children will never forget.  The Year 1 team.
Aladdin 

On Tuesday 14th January, both KS1 and KS2 children had the pleasure of watching the West Midlands Children's Theatre perform ‘Aladdin’. The children thoroughly enjoyed the performance as well as singing along, learning actions to some of the songs and even having the opportunity to tell some of their own jokes. A great performance! 
Online Safety Advice: TikTok
TikTok is a video-sharing social media APP available on iOS and Android. It lets users create, share and view created videos in a similar manner to Facebook, Instagram and Snapchat. It’s main draw, however, is that users can record and upload bite-sized looping videos of themselves, lip-syncing and dancing to popular music or sound bites, which can be enhanced with filters, emojis and stickers.
TikTok has been designed with the young user in mind and has a very addictive appeal.  On the iOS store, TikTok is listed as 12+ years. On the Google Play Store, it is rated as ‘Parental guidance recommended’. As children scroll through the videos, they may come across mature content, inappropriate music and in-APP purchases. There are also concerns that TikTok makes it easy to connect with other users. Due to the popularity of the APP with young users, it is also prone to online predators.  For more information, please read the Parental Guidance from National Online Safety Team, available on the school website.
St Luke’s Saturday Club
We are in the process of reviewing the way forward in 2020 - so we are temporarily suspending the above club, but watch this space!
St Mary’s Coffee Morning

St Mary’s are holding a coffee morning on Saturday 1st February 10am – 12.30pm. Tickets cost £3.00 (which includes tea/coffee & cake, plus a free raffle).
Trip Reminders

Year 2 – Lowry Trip - Friday 31st January.
Young Voices – Friday 31st January.

Year 4 – Stockport Air Raid Shelter – Thursday 6th February.

Spring Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is Week 3 on the dinner menu.
Forthcoming Friends Association Events:
	4th February
	Year 5/6 Disco at (3.15pm to 5.00pm)

	25th February
	Year 5/6 Cinema Club (3.15pm – 5.00pm)

	13th March
	KS1 Coffee Morning

	20th March
	KS2 Coffee Morning

	30th March
	Year 3/4 Cinema Club (3.15pm – 5.00pm)

	28th January
	KS1 Party (Friends)  (3.15pm to 4.30pm)


After School Clubs
Monday 27th January – Year 3 Drama Club (3.15pm – 4.15).

Tuesday 28th January – Year 6 Reading Booster Club (3.15pm - 4.30pm).

Wednesday 29th January - Year 2 Multi-Sports (3.15pm - 4.15pm).
Friday 31st January – Year 5 Fencing (3.15pm - 4.15pm).
Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Aisla P. (C7) for coming 4th place in her contemporary slow section at the freestyle championships and receiving 94% in her freestyle exam with first class honours.
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         

